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Term 3 
 

Wednesday 3rd January 
First day of Term 3 for children 

 

Monday 15th January 
Clubs start this week 

 

Tuesday 23rd January 
NPSA meeting 7.30pm 

 

Friday 26th January 
Feel Good Friday 

 

Friday 9th February 
End of Term 3 

 

Term 4 
Monday 19th February 

Start of Term 4 
 

Friday 23rd Febraury  
Feel Good Friday 

 

Tuesday 27th February to 
Tuesday 5th March 

Book Fair 
 

Monday 4th March 
Book Week 

 

Wednesday 6th March 
Year 5 Residential Meeting at 

3:30pm 
 

Thursday 7th March  
Year 6 Residential Meeting at 

3:30pm 
 

World Book Day 
 

Monday 11th, Wednesday 13th 
and Friday 15th March 
Parents to view books 

 
 
 

For Term Dates please look 
here 

 

 
 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

We have reached the end of a brilliant term. It has been a joy to see the children progress, to develop in 
confidence and to reap the benefits of all that school life offers. We are so proud of our children and I wish 
to thank each and every one for all they bring to our school and our community, each day. Thank you, for 
your continued support throughout the term – we are grateful for the help you offer the children with 
learning at home, for the volunteer work you complete in school and for supporting the NPSA.   
As a small way of saying ‘thank you’ it was lovely to welcome our volunteers to a ‘music and mince pie’ 
aftenoon on Monday, followed by joining with the whole school at an assembly to receive a huge round 
of well deserved applause and some Newbridge singing. 
 

Our staff are pretty amazing, too - each one has played their part in ensuring school life has been fun and 
exciting. They have worked tirelessly and very much deserve the upcoming break. Your acknowledgment 
of their work, with generous gifts and cards, is greatly appreciated and, on behalf of the staff, I wish to say 
thank you. 
 

The week has again been jammed packed with festivities – we have completed a Volunteers’ Thank You, a 
Church Nativity, two Upper School Music Concerts, over 400 Christmas Lunches, Class parties and a 
Christmas Assembly. I think everyone now needs some down time, before festivities commence at home. 
 

Staffing 
Mr Seaborne will retire from his post as our PE teacher, today. He has taught at our school for 13 years, in 
this role. We had a fitting celebratory and goodbye assembly, yesterday, followed on by a retirement tea, 
where we expressed our appreciation of his work and wished him health and happiness in life beyond 
Newbridge. Mr Seaborne loves being active, outside and travelling – so we know he will planning new 
adventures now. Thank you to the parents who kindly contributed towards a gift for him, too.  
 

Emmanuel Church Nativity 
The Lower School children and parents visited Emmanuel Church on Tuesday morning. We were warmly 
welcomed by the vicar, Michael Farrier and members of the church. The Year 2 children performed a 
beautiful nativity, and the other year groups joined in with the rousing singing.  This is always a very simple, 
yet very special, Newbridge tradition. Well done to all involved.  
 

Upper School Christmas Music Concerts 
I hope you had the pleasure of attending the annual Upper School Christmas Music Concert on Wednesday 
evening and Thursday morning, this week.  It was outstanding. We were all so impressed by the children 
who participated in the choir, the orchestra, in the Year 5 ensembles and as soloists. All of the 
performances were exceptional and I am truly proud of everyone who took part.  Our staff also took centre 
stage – bringing a bit of fun for everyone to enjoy.  Mrs Best, single-handedly, put the performance 
together – her leadership of music, across the school, is exceptional and we are all so grateful for all that 
she does to encourage and inspire our children to love and learn music.  Thank you to the many parents, 
carers and grand parents who attended and for the donations we gratefully received for our chosen charity 
this year, Dorothy House – a charity that is close to our hearts when remembering a special member of 
our school community. Together, you raised £363.48. 
 

Christmas Lunch – what an extravaganza! 
One of their biggest challenges for the catering team this year took place on Wednesday. With seemingly 
little effort and stress, they prepared, cooked and served over 400 Christmas lunches! This was 100kg of 
roast potatoes – can you imagine?! Everything was under control, and with this, the children had a fun and 
memorable lunchtime. Our lunchtime supervisors and cooks work incredibly hard for our children, every 
day, and we are so very  grateful for this and the care they offer. 
 

Our NPSA – what an incredible start to the year! 
Our NPSA, and its support for our children, our school and our families continues to go from strength to 
strength.  The charity continues to be a large part of our school life and the activities and events held so 
far this year have demonstrated everything that is special about our community in the way in that people 
want to help, to give and to be a part of it all. You will see from the image below how extraordinary funds 
have been raised so far this year. Thank you, again, to everyone involved and especially our committee 
members who complete their roles so well, led by Fran Derrien. 
 

Everyone at 
Newbridge Primary 
School wishes you 

a very Merry 
Christmas and a 
Happy New Year 

 

http://www.newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk/
https://newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk/school-life/termdates
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     IEO – Bonnie H H, Layla J        1G –  Rayan K, Jacob K 
 

2M –  Rex R-B, Mya W        2R – Etta H, Sophia A 

3OG – Kiere G, William C        3BA – Riya G, Ethel L-S 

     4B – Arthur L. Zach H        4T –  Ronnie H, Afek H 

5HB – Flynn N, Nancy B-J        5F – Adam A, Poppy H 

6KR – Millie M, Frankie R 
 

       6N – Oliver R, Barney B 
 
 

 
 

 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK

   Ladybirds – Whole Class                 Bees – Whole Class 

Eco Ambassador Applications  
Grace. Hayley and I would like to say thank you for the many Eco Ambassador appplications we have received. We are still working our 
way through them all, and we will let you know in the new year who has been selected.  
 

Forest School  at Newbridge 
You may have noticed the stunning images in the newsletter each week showing just some of what takes place in Forest School. We know 
we are very fortunate to have the Conservation Area to utilise, but would like to acknowledge that none of this would be posssible without 
Sarah Webb, our passionate and inspiring Forest School teacher.  The children enjoy and benefit from this experience, greatly. As in 
previous years, we now take a step back from Forest School for Year 2 and Year 4 in Term 3, to allow the Conservation Area to rejuvenate.  
 

Extra-Curricular Activities – please sign up 
The extra-curricular clubs lists for Terms 3 and 4 was published on Monday. Please find a link to the list of activities here. For those 
children entitled to free school meals eligible by benefit, there will be no charge applicable for fee paying clubs – please let the office 
know which clubs you would like your child to attend. Applications to clubs close on Monday 18th December. 
 

Severe Weather 
Please be advised, that if it is necessary to close the school in the event of severe weather, parents and carers will be notified by email. 
This decision will be made as early as possible and will be determined by understanding the safety of the school site and which staff are 
able to travel to and from work.  
 

Google Classroom  
Please read the ‘blog’ posted on Google Classroom today, telling you all about the learning and activities  this week. This update is provided 
so that parents and carers can continue learning conversations at home. Often, parents tell us that their child does not let them know 
what happens at school and therefore the blog is provided in response to this.  If you could leave a simple message, we would love to 
hear from you and to know the updates are valued. 
 

Lost Property 
There remains a great deal of lost property in school. For Upper School, please check the pegs immediately inside the cloakroom. For 
the Lower School, please check the red box in the Lower School hall.  
 

Contacting the school 
For all correspondence, please can parents use the email address enquiries@newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk  
 

I wish you all a restful holiday and a very happy and healthy New Year and we look forward to seeing you in 2024. 
 

With best wishes, 
 

Gill Kennaugh 
 

 

https://newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk/school-life/clubs
mailto:enquiries@newbridge.bathnes.sch.uk
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A HEADTEACHER MENTION 

This week’s mention is for all of those who have contributed and 
committed to music in our school. Well done and thank you to all 
of the children who have taken part in the many events and 
activities in recent weeks, representing our school so well. You 
have brought a lot of joy, to a lot of people and should feel very 
proud – thank you. 
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Year 2 have been learning all about the Great 

Fire of London this term. They designed and 

created model Tudor houses, made of similar 

materials to the ones that would have been 

found in London at the time. Both classes 

gathered on the playground, and with the 

help of Mr Clark watched their designs get 

burned down, just like the real fire! 

 

 

 

 

                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Year 2  Great Fire of London 
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A HUGE well done to all the performers who 

took part in this year's Christmas Production, 

'A Wriggly Nativity'. You all acted, danced 

and sang your hearts out and gave it 

everything on stage. We are all very proud of 

you. From the Christmas trees in Ladybirds 

to the Makaton masters in Bees, from the 

little donkeys in 1G to the stars in 1EO, and 

of course from our brilliant actors and 

singers in 2R and 2M. We hope you enjoyed 

the show and we wish you a Merry 

Christmas! 

 

 

 

Our Nativity! 
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The children in Year 2 did very well at the performance at the Emmanuel Church on 

Tuesday. Thank you to all those who volunteered to help walk the children to the church 

and to those who joined the congregation.  
 

Emmanuel Church Nativity 
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On Wednesday and Thursday we hosted their annual Christmas concert. Over 150 children took 

part and we had performances from the school choir, school orchestra, Year 5 Gamelan and a 

number of solos and duets. The children were incredible and performed brilliantly - a special thank 

you to Year 6 performers, for whom this is their last Christmas concert at Newbridge. There was a 

huge audience on Wednesday night made up of parents, carers, grandparents and siblings and 

there was a real buzz in the air! Thank you so much to those of you who donated to support 

Dorothy House - we raised £363.48  

Our Christmas Concert 
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We had some brilliant performances at the Volunteers’ Thank you from Zelda L,  
Millie M, Emma H, Seb and Amelie S and Jack B. Well done to all the performers. 

Volunteers’ Thank You 
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Christmas Lunch 

A big thank you to the School Kitchen Team for Christmas Lunch on Wednesday 
this week. Over 400 Christmas meals were made and as you can see by the 

pictures, a lot of joy was had! 
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Father Christmas came to visit  
the Lower School 
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Everyone Active 
 

Well done and thank you to everyone 
who came along to our last  fun dance  
of the year – it was GREAT! We look 
forward to continuing these sessions 

in the New Year. 
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